
Volume XXXVI   Number 1 Page 1 March 2016 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

For our March meeting in 2016 we will be having a YARD SALE! We will have a short meeting 

before the SALE and then we will reveal the goodies.  And, we can now accept charge cards!  

Non OCQG members are welcome with a $5 guest fee. 

 
 
 
 

_____________________________________ _________________ ______  

 
Our Mission Statement 

 
Orange County Quilters Guild is one of Southern California's oldest quilt guilds. The Guild is a non-profit 
organization formed to promote cooperation and the exchange of ideas among those interested in or 
engaged in quilting; to encourage and maintain high standards of design and technique in quilting; to 

instruct members in methods and techniques of creative quilting; and to inspire personal achievement. 
 
_____________________________________ _______________________  
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And now a  word from our Presidenté 
 

 Happy 35th Birthday to Orange County Quilters Guild! Yes, this month we 

celebrate the founding of our Guild, and we hope all of you will come to our meeting 

on March 8th to help us do so. There will be birthday cake to share with everyone ð 

YUM! Our evening will begin with a short business meeting, and then we will hold our 

Quiltersõ Yard Sale! Lorraine Barksdale, our Yard Sale Chairperson, has been working 

hard to make it a fun and profitable event, so plan to have some fun s hopping after 

the meeting. Laura Lynch has also planned and prepared several beautiful 

opportunity baskets to be offered that night, by the way, so when youõre raiding your 

piggy banks for funds to bring for shopping, donõt forget to set some aside if you want 

to purchase opportunity tickets.  

 

 Looking back at our February Business Meeting, I want to thank everyone who 

attended and helped to elect our new slate of Officers for the coming year. I am 

humbled to be among them, and feel much honored to be able to serve as President 

of Orange County Q uilters Guild for a second term. I look forward to working with 

Denise Howard and Patti Pane who are sharing the 1st Vice President position, Susi 

McLane, serving in her second term as our 2nd Vice President, Becky Sproal who will 

be our Secretary, and Bon nie Kloepfer, who will serve as our Treasurer. They are an 

enthusiastic group, and I know we will work together to keep our Guild running 

smoothly. I thank them, as well as the following members who have agreed to 

continue serving on the Board in the remai ning appointed Board positions: Carolyn 

Erratt, Past-President, Sandy Milo, Membership, and Jill Ellert, Parliamentarian. We are 

currently seeking a volunteer to serve as our Newsletter Editor, which is also a voting 

Board position. Please consider steppin g up to help us fill this much -needed position. 

Sadly, without a Newsletter Editor, we will not be able to produce our Newsletter.  

  

Many of our members have already volunteered to lead the various other 

Committees and Projects that keep our Guild running smoothly. I want to extend my 

heartfelt thanks to each of you for agreeing to take on these tasks. We look forward to 

a great year ahead with all of your help! That being said, there are still a few positions 

open, so if any of you are able to help out, pl ease let me know. All help is much -

appreciated.  

 Weõre looking forward to a great year ahead! I hope to see all of you at our 

March Birthday Meeting and Yard Sale, and then at all the meetings still ahead. We 

have an exciting line -up of teachers, workshops , and projects ahead, including our 

Retreat in July. Come on out and join in the fun!  

 

Until next meeting, sew well and be well, my friends!  

Betsy 
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THANK YOU!! 
Thank you, Everyone! 
 
 I cannot thank you enough for the beautiful Presidentõs Quilt you presented to me in 
February! It is truly a work of art, and I will cherish it always! Carolyn Erratt knows me well, 
and she not only chose a pattern she knew I would love, but she found a way to make sure 
you all used the fabrics I adore as well. My special than ks go to her for all of her efforts in 
managing, coordinating, and completing this monumental and absolutely gorgeous project!  
 Each time I look at my òGossip in the Gardenó quilt I find that I notice something 
special I hadnõt noticed the time 
before. Thanks to Carolynõs label, itõs 
easy for me to know whose loving hands 
stitched each block or section, and over 
the years I know I will be thinking of 
each of you and remembering your hard 
work every time I see it. I am 
overwhelmed and deeply touched by 
the amount of time and effort so many 

of you put in to make it exactly perfect 
for me! I love it! Thank you from the 
bottom of my heart!  
 
Hugs to All! 
 
Betsy 

 
 
 
 

     

 

 

 

 

 
                                     

Cash4Shooz  

 

The Zion 6th grade class is collecting shoes to be sent to countries in need of foot 
ware.  Feel free to bring any type of shoes to the meetings and give them to Kat 

or Cindy.  We will pair them up and send them off.  Thanks for your help. 
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Round Robin ςRound Three 

 
Round Robin participators (Becky Sproal, Kristin Stonham, Denise Howard, Lisa Kelly, 
and Jill Ellert), please remember to bring the block with completed second border to 
the March Guild meeting.  Turn in to the Block of the Month table before for the 
meeting begins. 
Then at the end of the meeting, come back to the Block of the Month table to pick up 
your assignment for the third border!  The next round of border is due back at the 
Guild April meeting.   
Questions?  Call Jill at 714-381-9812 or e-mail jillellert@roadrunner.com  (Please put 
Round Robin in the subject line) 
 

Quilts for Vets 
 
We are your new Co-Chairs for Quilts for Vets, a project near and dear to both 
of our hearts.  We hope you will come to the Philanthropy Workshop on March 
9th and help us with this wonderful project.  Our focus now is to finish the quilts 
Tina left and to use the fabrics and supplies we have in the storage unit so we 
can make our first delivery of quilts to the Long Beach VA to celebrate July 4th 
ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀƴƪ ǘƘŜ ±Ŝǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅΦ  {ƻΧǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
Workshop and adopt a quilt top to finish, take home a kit for a quilt and finish 
it, help us assemble kits to be available for pickup at the April meeting, or 
ŎƘƻƻǎŜ ǎƻƳŜ ŦŀōǊƛŎ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ǉǳƛƭǘΦ  LǘΩǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜ 
your machine quilting or try a new pattern. 
 
Thanks in advance for your support and quilts for our Vets. 

 
Joyce Bailey and Lucina Moses 
Co-Chairs 
Philanthropy/Quilts for Vets  
 

mailto:jillellert@roadrunner.com
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Quilt Retreat 

 

July 5th-8th, 2016  

 
The Retreat is filling quickly, so make your reservations this month.  In March we will open the 

reservations to non members. 
 

If  you donôt have a room-mate, we will try to find one for you.  Donôt have your checkbook? 
Sandy Milo can take your charge card at the meeting.  
Not going to be at the meeting? Send reservation and check to:   

 
Judy Swytak 
802 Grovemont  

Santa Ana, Ca 92706      (This is different  than the directory address) 

714-612-7878  
 

The retreat is 4 delightful days of sewing on whatever you like, 3 nights lodging and 10 
wonderful meals in the restful location of Temecula.  Use the reservation form below but  do  it  
right  away! !!  

 

 

___double room   $365  

roommate request:___ ___________________________________  

__ I cannot carry my things up a flight of stairs please reserve a ground floor 
room.  

__ I prefer the breeze and the view of a second floor room.  

__ $65 deposit  enclosed or attached  

Balance due June 1, 2016  

Cancelation Deadline April 1, 2016 (Deposit 
becomes non - refundable)  

____________________________name 

______________phone  
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Door Prize Winners for February  

 

 
Bears Quilt  Thread     Lori Ferrari -McCoy  
Bears Quilt  Thread     Peggy Hart 
Bears Quilt  Thread     Carol Gray 
 
Quilt Cupboard Calendar     Lorraine Voorhees 
Quilt Cupboard Charm Pack     Gail Holtan 
 
Orange Quilt Bee Gift Card      Bonnie Klopfer 
Orange Quilt  Bee Gift Card      Linda Almany 
 
Friendship Square 2 Tickets to the Show   Robin Faxas 
 
Green/Orange Ft Qtr Pack      Tammy Rooke 
Blue Ft Qtr Pack       Bonnie Makevich 
Black/Grey Ft Qtr Pack       Charlotte Bee 
 

Please send the thank you notes provided and continue to 

thank our supporters by shopping at their stores.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 LΩƳ ŀ DǊŀƴŘƳŀΗΗΗΗΗ  aȅ ƎǊŀƴŘŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊΣ aŀǊȅ bƛŎƻƭŜΣ ŀǊǊƛǾŜŘ ƻƴ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ ммth. 
 L ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ōŜ ƳƻǊŜ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘΗ !ƴŘΣ ȅŜǎΣ ǎƘŜ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ǉǳƛƭǘΗ 
       hƴ ǘƘŜ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƴǘΣ LΩƭƭ ōŜ ŀōǎŜƴǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ǘƻƻƪ ƪƛǘǎ ƻŦ о ǎǘǊƛǇǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 
ōǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ aŀǊŎƘ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΦ  LΩƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ ōǊƛƴƎƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜ ǉǳƛƭǘǎ ŦƻǊ ƪƛŘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ƘŀƴŘ-sewing on 
the binding. 
       LΩŘ ŀƭǎƻ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ƻƴŜ ƭŀǎǘ ǇǳǎƘ ŦƻǊ ǉǳƛƭǘǎ ŀǇǇǊƻǇǊƛŀǘŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǿƻƳŜƴ ŀǘ /ŀǎŀ ¢ŜǊŜǎŀΣ ŀ ǎƘŜƭǘŜǊ ŦƻǊ 
pregnant young woƳŜƴΦ  ¢ƘŜǎŜ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ слέ Ȅ тнέΦ LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ Řƻ мн ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳΦ  L ǘƘƛƴƪ L ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƘŀǾŜ 
several tops in the stash that will work.  Most just need to be quilted.  These will be slated for delivery early in 
May.  If you can offer a completed quilt, that would be most appreciated too! 
      A new committee will be coming on board in March to lead Philanthropy (both for kids and vets).  I hear that 
they are very excited and ambitious!  Woohoo!  I hope that you will continue to support them as you have done 
ŦƻǊ ƳŜΦ  ! ǎŜǿƛƴƎ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ƛǎ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ aŀǊŎƘ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇΦ  aŀǊƪ ȅƻǳǊ ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊ ƴƻǿ ǘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘΗΗΗ LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ 
that there is something to do at every skill level. I plan to be there. 
 
{ƘŀǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƎƛŦǘΧΦΦYŜŜǇ ƻƴ vǳƛƭǘƛƴƎΦ 
Pam Gayle 
Philanthropy/Quilts for Kids 

Quilts for Kids 
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MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR THESE UPCOMING WORKSHOPS 
Check the website (www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com ) for the latest information on upcoming 

Programs & Workshops.  .  The sign-up form for Workshops is available on the website or guild 
meetings.  Come join us for some fun!  Workshop prices are $35  for members/$50 for non-
members.  Here are the upcoming scheduled workshops. All workshops are at the Orange 

Quilt Bee located at 628 E Katella Ave in Orange, phone 714-639-3245 unless otherwise stated.  Supply lists 
are posted on our website as they become available. 
 

March 9, 2016  Philanthropy Sewing 
Day (Free!) 

April 13, 2016 Mary Tabar Watercolor Strip Quilt 

May 11, 2016 Jean Impey Basket Case 

 
 

Watercolor 
Strip Quilt 

Basket 
Case 

http://www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com/
http://maps.google.com/maps?f=q&source=s_q&hl=en&geocode=&q=628+E+Katella,+orange&aq=&sll=37.0625,-95.677068&sspn=30.323858,86.572266&ie=UTF8&hq=&hnear=628+E+Katella+Ave,+Orange,+California+92867&z=16
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March  Birthdays  

Name Birthday  Name Birthday 

Carol Munn Mar-03  Betty Hartjen Mar-17 

Denise 
Howard 

Mar-03  Catherine Farris Mar-19 

Sandy Milo Mar-04  Debbie Charles Mar-24 

Charlotte 
Quiroz 

Mar-06  Anita Ecker Mar-24 

Ferne Sayre Mar-07  Jean  Ebert Mar-26 

Cindy Davis Mar-11  Cindy Kruse Mar-27 

Cathy Van 
Bruggen 

Mar-12  Marilyn 
Leatherwood 

Mar-29 

Jo-Ann 
McGowan 

Mar-17  Barbara Johnston Mar-31 

 

ATTENDANCE  

February 9, 2016  

 

Members  62  

Guests                 0 
 
 

 

  

HOSPITALITY FOR  MARCH  

 

March is OCQGõs Birthday Month!  Birthday 

Cake will be provided!  

 



Volume XXXVI   Number 1 Page 9 March 2016 

CREATIVE, COLORFUL & COOL! Please mark your calendar and plan to join us for The 

Quilt, Craft & Sewing Festival.  This yearôs event will have even more new vendors to see. 

So, please mark your calendars and send this coupon to everyone you can think of including 

members, family, church groups and local stores.  Please include it in your newsletter, as 

well as post on your face book pages.  

WHERE:   Fairplex / 1101 W. McKinley Ave, Pomona, CA (park in Gate 17) / Bldg #6 

 

WHEN:   March 3-5, 2016/ Thursday ï Saturday 

TIMES: Thursday & Friday 10am -5pm, Saturday 10am-4pm 

WHAT: The Quilt, Craft & Sewing Festival, featuring a colorful and creative vendor mall in 
ǿƘƛŎƘ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ǾŜƴŘƻǊǎ ŦǊƻƳ ŀƭƭ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ǳƴŘŜǊ ƻƴŜ ǊƻƻŦΦ  This 
ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǘŜǎǘ ŀƴŘ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǎǘ ŦŀōǊƛŎǎΣ ǘƻƻƭΣ ƎŀŘƎŜǘǎ ŀƴŘ 
notions on the market. So, come see, try and buy all those things you need to make your 
projects easier and better. 

 
FEATURES:  Cw99 {ŜƳƛƴŀǊǎ ϝ мллΩǎ ƻŦ ŘƻƻǊ ǇǊƛȊŜǎ ϝ I¦D9 ±ŜƴŘƻǊ aŀƭƭ ϝ aŀƪŜ ϧ ¢ŀƪŜ Lǘ 
Projects * Special Quilt Displays * Demos in most booths * free classes to enjoy 

 
Parking:  The Fairgrounds charges $10, but this year the parking will be plentiful.  You can 
also park and walk onto the grounds or carpool if you prefer.  Trams to shuttle you right to 
the building too. 
 
Important:  Please like and share our page on your guilds Facebook 
page:  https://www.facebook.com/quiltcraftsewingfestival 
 
Check out our website at www.rustybarn.com  for additional information about the 
Festival.  If you have a newsletter, please include the  coupon below for your guild 
members / or also put in any emails to your guild members. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/quiltcraftsewingfestival
http://www.rustybarn.com/
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                Gallavantinô 2016    

                          For more quilt show info go to SCCQG  
http://www.sccqg.org/  

  

DESERT GUILDS QUILT SHOW 2016 

 
Friday, March 4  10AM-5PM 

Saturday, March 5  10AM-4PM 
 

Palm Springs Pavilion 
401 S Pavilion Way 
Palm Springs, CA 

Friendship Square Quilt Guild 

Presents: 

Friendships Through Quilting 

 March 5-6, 2016 

Sat. 10-5  Sun. 10-4 

Featuring: 

Large quilt display, Silent Auction, Merchant Mall, Boutique, Quilt Sale 

Quilt Raffle Benefiting Breast Cancer Research  

Opportunity Quilt Drawing Sun. 3:30pm  

La Habra Community Center 
101 W. La Habra Blvd., La Habra, CA 90631 
(corner of La Habra Blvd. & Euclid St.) 

Quilt Las Vegas 

Start: March 18, 2016 09:00 AM 
End: March 20, 2016 04:00 PM 

Quilt Las Vegas 'Reflecions' 

When: Fri, March 18, 9am ï Sun, March 20, 5pm 
Where: 200 S Water St, Henderson, NV 89015, USA (map) 
Description: Henderson Convention Center 9-5 on Friday, 9 -5 on Saturday, 10 -4 on Sunday 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

http://www.sccqg.org/
https://maps.google.com/maps?hl=en&q=200%20S%20Water%20St%2C%20Henderson%2C%20NV%2089015%2C%20USA
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Opportunity Basket 
 

  Happy St. Patrickõs Day Quilters!                                                 
At our February meeting we had thirteen opportunity òbasketó winners and also seven special drawing 
winners.  The winners are: 
 
× Peoney Cushion basket & goodies ð Lisa Kelly 
× Little Bucket of Love & goodies ð Robin Faxas 
× Be My Valentine strip quilt kit w/pink mini iron basket & goodies ð Sharon Whittemore 
× Circus of Fun quilt kit & goodies ð Marilyn Fredrickson  
× Soft Flannel quilt kit & goodies basket ð Marilyn Fredrickson  
× My Beloved flannel quilt kit w/pattern & goodies basket ð Carol Rodeback 
× Blue & Gray Beauty basket & goodies ð Marilyn Fredrickson  
× Vintage Girl w/Poodles basket & goodies ð Donna Butler 
× Big Love panel & goodies ð Lisa Kelly 
× Romantic Night w/Betty Boop basket, cookbook, music CD & goodies ð Patti Pane 
× Lavender Hill Flower Farm basket w/appliqué iron & goodies ð Patience Davis 
× Bright Alphabet Animal panel w/coordinating fabr ic & goodies ð Barbara Sharp 
× Red & White stitchery & Redwork quilt patterns & goodies ð Marilyn Fredrickson  
× Special Drawing #1 ð Earthly Blossoms 5ó Charm pack ð Becky Sproal 
× Special Drawing #2 ð Lovely Lavender 5ó Charm pack ð Becky Sproal 
× Special Drawing #3 ð (7) ½ yard pieces charm pack ð Denise Howard  
× Special Drawing #4 ð Summer Nights & Northern Lights 5ó charm pack ð Marilyn Fredrickson  
× Special Drawing #5 ð Little Mouse needle & thread keeper kit ð Barbara Sharp 
× Special Drawing #6 ð (6) fat-quarter pack òThe Cotton Balló ð Suzette Rooker 
× Special Drawing #7 ð (5) fat-quarter soft yellow flannel pack ð Vicky Walters 

 

    
   
Here is a list of fabric color s & themes fabrics we especially need to make up baskets in the upcoming 
months. Of course, any fabric donation is welcomed. Some of the specific fabrics we are looking for are 
listed below: 
 

Bring in March or earlier  for April drawing ð Florals, brights, pink, yellow, red, purple, orange, blue 
Bring in April or earlier  for May drawing ð 1930õs, brights of all colors, patriotic themed or colors, red  
Bring in May or earlier  for June drawing ð All bright colors, patriotic colors or theme, modern, florals  
 

Thank you in advance for your donations! You can bring the fabric to the guild meeting, or if you need to 
drop off fabric after  the meeting date, just give Laura a call at 714-623-0495.  Stop by the Opportunity 
Basket table, say òhió, and buy some tickets! Three (3) tickets for $1, or bonus . . . Eighteen (18) tickets for 
$5 . . . best deal in town! 
 
We are pleased to announce that starting in April 2016 Suzette Rooker & Thayone Jones have volunteered 
to become your new Opportunity Basket Gals! Thank you for all your support over the last 2 years!!                               
                                 Blessings from . . .  Laura Lynch, Nancy Grant & Jean Ebert                      
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OCQG Membership Renewal!  

Remember to renew your membership!  Our new year runs from 

March 2016 to February  2017.  Membership remains $30 per year.  

 

Turn your membership form and $$ in at a guild meeting or mail to 

our PO Box (on the form which is in this newsletter!).  

 

For those who join or renew their membership by March 31, their 

name will be entered into a raffle for a fabulous prize in April!  
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